Summary of ERCOT Frequency Control RFP, March 2002

ERCOT Compliance, with the assistance of Stakeholders from the ROS and Operations/Technical Support staff, issued an RFP for review of Frequency Control Issues.  The RFP was sent to 6 consultants; 4 have responded and interviews were conducted.  Selection is in progress and the TAC will be asked to take action on a recommendation at its March 7th meeting.  

The overall focus of the RFP can be split into two parts.  First, review of the application of current NERC Frequency Control Standards (CPS1 and CPS2) to the ERCOT single control area operation, considering both ERCOT’s performance and the applicability of these NERC Standards to ERCOT.  The parameters that define ERCOT performance expectation for these measures will be reviewed, and possible alternative measures will be considered.  Second, the consultant will examine the impact of market practices on frequency control, especially QSE performance in scheduling and delivery of power and ancillary services.  This will look at the existing criteria in the Protocols and consider the need for additional measures to meet frequency performance standards.  The ROS has defined a list of twelve items, included in the RFP, to guide the consultant’s efforts.  All of these activities constitute the first phase of the effort.   This should commence in April and be concluded within three months.   The consultant selected is expected to perform initial analysis on the probably impact of Relaxed Balanced Schedules on ERCOT frequency control, in order to support the filing with the PUCT on this issue.  

A second phase is included in the RFP to evaluate the likely effects of changes that might be approved by the TAC based on the findings of the first phase.  It is not possible to anticipate a schedule for this work at this time.  Implementation of this second phase is optional and a decision whether to implement it will be made after results are received and evaluated from the first phase.      

